DMC/14/2/Comp. 122/2004/                                                                               14th July, 2004

Dr. A.S. Nayyer

Deputy Secretary

Medical Council of India

Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road, 

Opp. Mata Sundari College (For Women)

New Delhi – 110 002

Subject : Complaint of Smt. Prakash Devi against doctors of Bhagwati Hospital.

With reference to your letter No. MCI-211(2)(314)/2003-Ethical/15593 dated 9th February, 2004 on the subject noted above, this is to inform that from the narration of the facts and findings as observed during the enquiry conducted by Addl. Dy. Commissioner of Police detailed in his letter addressed to Joint Commissioner of Police, North-West District, wherein, the patient (Smt. Prakash Devi) was found to be severely anaemic, pathologist reporting “acute undifferentiated Leukaemia, Cytochemical staining and immunophano typing and doctors suspecting Acute Leukaemia and referring/advising the patient to All India Institute of Medical Sciences or Rajiv Gandhi Cancer Institute for further confirmation/treatment, prima facie no case of medical negligence is made out against the doctors of Bhagwati Hospital.  The protocol followed by the doctors to determine the disease was in accordance with the accepted professional practice. 

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary

